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Lonestar Mensa Officers
Web Site: http://www.lsm.us.mensa.org

Executive Committee Members

President: Janet Kres
	 512-836-5773 jmkres@sbcglobal.net
Vice President: John Neemidge
	 512-310-7863 neemidge@usa.net
Treasurer: Don Drumtra
	 512-291-0315 drumtra@aol.com
Members at Large:
Ron Edelstein
	 512-491-9881 aduana@mindspring.com
Michael Tolbert
	 512-302-6052 soundmoney@yahoo.com
Steve Skelton
	 512-902-5023 steve_skelton2000@yahoo.com
Recruitment Chair: Mark Kres (see Membership)
Membership Officer: Mark Kres
	 512-836-5773 jmkres@sbcglobal.net
Current Member Coordinator: Vacant
New Member Coordinator: Vacant
Lapsed Member Coordinator: Vacant 
Leadership Roster Coordinator: Vacant
Testing Coordinator: Mark Kres
	 512-836-5773 j mkres@sbcglobal.net
Testing Facilities Coordinator: Vacant
Awards Coordinator: Vacant
Nominations Committee Chair: Vacant 
Communications Chair: Vacant
Newsletter Editor: Rachael Stewart
	 506 Canion St, Austin TX 78752
	 512-407-9753 bookbird@yahoo.com
Newsletter Circulation Manager: Helen Siders
	 512-799-6985 xlartemis@gmail.com
Newsletter Advertising Coordinator: Vacant
Webmaster: Geri Neemidge 
	 512-310-7863 gneemidge@usa.net 
Publicity Officer: Paul Anderson
	 512-259-7824 wrdslngr@swbell.net, 	
Elist Coordinator: John Neemidge
	 512-310-7863 neemidge@usa.net
Record Manager: Vacant
Symposia Chair: Vacant
Programs Officer (Meeting Coord.): Todd Shaw
	 512-423-1252 txpioneer@hotmail.com
SymposiaCoordinator: Vacant 
Symposia Publicity Coordinator:  Vacant	
Education Chair: Vacant

Education Funding Coordinator: Vacant
Scholarship Chair: Claudia Harbert
	 512-238-0205 ceharbert@gmail.com
Education Publicity Coordinator: Vacant
Gifted Children’s Coordinator: Michele Vaughan

512-388-5970 lonestar.gifted.children@gmail.corn
Subgroups Program Chair: Vacant
Bryan-College Station Coordinator: Vacant
Univ. of Texas Student Coord.: Vignesh Prakash
	 512-740-2592 vignesh@mail.utexas.edu
Waco Coordinator: Vacant
SIGHT Coordinator: Steve Vaughan
	 512-388-5970 svaughan@austin.rr.com
LonestaRG Chair: Paul Pierce
	 pauljohnpierce@aol.com
RG Registrar: Jane Thompson
	 512-335-4196 jthompson@apple.com
RG Hospitality Chair: Ray O’Connor
	 (972) 478-3556 (w) (972) 396-9399 (h)
	 RVCG@us.mensa.org
RG Programs Chair: Paul Pierce (see RG Chair)
RG Facilities Chair: Ellen Lukasik 
	 elukasik@sbcglobal.net
RG Publicity Chair: John Neemidge (see V.P.)
RG Drawings, Prizes, and Awards Chair: Vacant
RG Treasurer: Don Drumtra
	 512-291-0315 drumtra@aol.com
Arbiter: Kathleen Holiman
	 (512) 250-5488 gkholirnan@sbcglobal.net
Ombudsman: Kathleen Holiman
	 (512) 250-5488 gkholirnan@sbcglobal.net

If you are interested in helping with LSM activities in 
any of the vacant positions listed above, please contact 
Janet Kres, via email jmkres@sbcglobal.net, or phone 
512-836-5773.

Regional Vice Chairman (RVC)
Ray O’Connor
(972) 478-3556 (w)
(972) 396-9399 (h)
RVC6@us.mensa.org

American Mensa, Ltd.
(8 17) 607-0060
ArnericanMensa@us.mensa.org
www.us.mensa.org
1229 Corporate Drive West
Arlington, TX 76006-6103
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY!
Marion Alpern		    1
William Worthington IV  1
Betty Wolverton   	   3
Rudy Apodaca   	   8
Allen Boyles    		   9
Jerry Dike    		    9
Brian Senn    		1  0
Lorianna Anderson   	11
Meade Kincke    	11
Sandra Meros    	12
James Nicholopoulos Jr 13
Keith Babola    		1 4
Ronald Garner    	1 4
William McCarty   	1 9
Michael Legatt   	2 0

Welcome New Members
Radhakrishna Dasari   Stephanie A. Ericson

David Wade   Edward Zukauchas

Welcome Back, Members
Donovan A. Baldwin Jr.    Walter R. Barksdale Jr.

Frederick Charles Bothwell III
Milton Z. Deal     James Froedge

Lanna Hunt Joy Jones   Stephen A. Jones
Michael P. Martin   Sarah McCormick

Dandy G. Nichols   Luke M. Parish
Rhadija Elizabeth Ross   Michael L. Rylie

Kelley Saveika   Jim Stern
Jason Wallace

Welcome to Region 6, Lonestar Mensa
Marina Braverman   Richard J. Williams

From the President
Dear Fellow Mensans –

I hope you are enjoying the Texas summer. In August, I will offer a testing session in Temple, Texas – I think the first one 
offered there. It will be Saturday, August 18, at the Temple Public library. If you know of someone who would like to take 
the tests, please let me know. Reservations are required, due to space limitations. 

Soon it will be RG time! That will be a great Labor Day Weekend, and I hope to see a lot of you there. We will be having a 
quilt raffle this RG – after all, it is the “Whole Nine Yards” theme!

Please note the change in meeting day – time is still 7:00 p.m. and the place is still the North Village Branch library. The 
date is now the second Tuesday (in August, the 14th).

See you at future events –	 Janet
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We’ll go The Whole Nine Yards for you –  join us Labor Day Weekend! You wanted more –
you get more! Chair Paul Pierce and the rest of the RG committee are planning a great time,
with speakers, games, hospitality, friends, fun – the whole kit and kaboodle.

Registration is $60 until Aug 10, then $65. Children 9-17 are half price, 8 and under are free. Send
registrations to Jane Thompson, 2305 Monaco Drive, Cedar Park, TX  78613,(jane12125@austin.rr.com).
To register online via PayPal, or for program information and times, hotel information, pictures from
last year’s RG, and more, see the web page at http://www.lsm.us.mensa.org/lonestarg.htm.

Our RG hotel is the Howard Johnson Plaza, located at the intersection of IH-35 and US-183
in Austin. Our room rate is $75/night S/D (+$8 for third or fourth adult). The room rate
includes a hot buffet breakfast. For reservations call 1-866-661-6611; our group code is LSM.

• Great speakers on a
variety of topics
• Dressed To The Nines
Dance
• Awards and Prizes
• Quilt Raffles

• Abundant hospitality,
with meals, fresh-baked
bread, veggies, snacks,
soda, beer, wine, and
more
• New larger hospitality
and game room
• Games and contests
• And much more!

James Robinson   	2 0
Laura Christie   		21
Michael Golden   	2 3
Matthew Lawrence   	2 3
Paula Beard    		2  4
Scott Hauptmann   	2 5
Keith Loring    		2  5
Kenneth Mosher II   	2 5
John Strohm    		2  7
Daniel Rivera    	2 8
Lucille Russell    	2 8
W Strahan Jr   		2  8
Donna Woodwell   	2 8
Steve Young    		  28
Helen Siders    		  30
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Treasurer’s Report  
Second Quarter 2007

-from Don Drumtra, Treasurer

We have had good results for the first half of our first 
year under the program structure. As may be seen on 
the Cumulative Program Summary table, revenue has 
exceeded expenses by $588. All programs have been 
significantly below budget. In June we had an unbud-
geted expenditure of $500 for a projector to be used 
at our monthly programs and our RG this August. We 
have capitalized this expense to be depreciated over 5 
years but we hope to offset the negative cash flow by 
revenue from our RG this August..

Last quarter I mentioned that lack of volunteers has 
kept our program activities and expenses low. This is 
still the case. We need volunteers to lead our program 
activities. If you are interested in volunteering for any 
of our programs, no matter how little the time you have 
to contribute, please call Janet Kres and explore the 
possibilities. The ExComm reviewed and approved this 
report and accompanying tables on July 11, 2007.

Lonestar Mensa
Balance Sheet
2007 June 30

Assets
Liquid Assets

Cash -$                      
Checking Account

GB Checking Balance 1,417.88$
GB Pending Deposits 100.00                  
GB Uncleared Checks -                        

Checking Account 1,517.88$
CDs Uncommitted Funds

GB CD 1, 5.15%, 5 mo, 2007 Oct 22 6,921.94               
GB CD 2, 5.15%, 9 mo, 2007 Aug 17 3,096.50

Total CDs Uncommitted Funds 10,018.44
CDs Committed Funds

RG Fund (GB CD1) 4,059.27               
Scholarship Fund (GB CD1) 583.46

Total CDs Committed Funds 4,642.73

Total Liquid Assets 16,179.05$

Short and Long Terrm Assets
Accounts Receivable 40.00$                  
Prepaid Expenses

Prepaid Postage 169.47                  
Prepaid RG 2007 3.96                      
Prepaid Take Home Tests 97.50                    
Other Prepaid Expenses -

Total Prepaid Expenses 270.93$                
Equipment

Acquired Value 500.00                  
Total Equipment 500.00

Other Assets -$                      
Short and Long Terrm Assets 810.93$                

Total Assets 16,989.98$

Liabilities and Net Worth
Liabilities

Accounts Payable 307.14                  
Scholarships Escrow -                        
RG Escrow 2008  (Balance plus registrations) -                        
RG Escrow 2007 32 Registered 1,059.27               
Other Liabilities -

Total Liabilities 1,366.41$
Net Worth 15,623.57             

Total Liabilities and Net Worth 16,989.98$              

July 11, 2007 ExComm Meeting
Officers attending: Janet Kres, Don Drumtra, Ron Edelstein. 
Member attending: Patti Drumtra.

Janet called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. with a quorum 
present. Don Drumtra gave the treasurer’s report.

...   [Ed. Note: see Treasurer’s Report on left column]

Program Details: Revenue is below expectations for the Re-
cruitment program. This should be corrected when we re-
ceive reimbursement for the June and July testing. Educa-
tion program revenue is below projections but that should 
be corrected with the RG raffle proceeds. Ralph Rudolph, 
the new AML RVC-6, and Robin Crawford, the AML Direc-
tor of Communications, have honored Ray’s commitment to 
pay for our software upgrade. They are heroes in my book. I 
will report this again for the August minutes..

Balance Sheet: The RG fund is at $4060. We have 32 reg-
istrants. An account for equipment has been added under 
symposia for the projector we purchased. If we do well on 
the AG, we can expense the projector and use the deprecia-
tion funds proposed below to the prepayment fund for the 
next projector.

continued on page 6....
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Lonestar Mensa Programs
Lonestar RG

-submitted by Don Drumtra, Treasurer

Note: This is the sixth in a series of articles explaining the 
new Lonestar Mensa Budget Structure and the many new 
positions and opportunities available for you.

Last month we learned about the Symposia Program cover-
ing our local gatherings. In addition to local gatherings, we 
sponsor an annual gathering called The Lonestar Mensa Re-
gional Gathering or LonestaRG, It is a three day long sym-
posia—a time to get to know other Mensans, to learn from 
the variety of programs presented, to support the Education 
Program, and to have fun. The LonestaRG is large enough, 
important enough, and enough work that it is budgeted and 
managed as a separate program to ensure its success.

The LonestaRG Chair is responsible for managing the 2007 
budget of $4,400 and for chairing the RG Committee con-
sisting of the seven subcommittee chairs listed below and 
other representatives that chair may invite to participate. For 
example, a photographer or hotel representative may be in-
vited to be a member of the committee.

The Registrar and Registration Committee are responsible 
for receiving and tracking registrations up to a year prior to 
the AG, passing money received and other information to the 
Treasurer, making name tags, manning the registration desk 
at the RG, and resolving registration problems. The Hospi-
tality Chair and Committee are responsible for planning for, 
buying, preparing, and providing food and beverages for the 
RG. The Chair and some committee members should have 
food handling expertise and certification. The Programs 
Chair and Committee are responsible for planning and put-
ting together the RG programs and other activities before 
the RG and the care and feeding of speakers and facilitators 
during the RG.

The Facilities Chair and Committee are responsible for ne-
gotiating the hotel contract before the RG and supervising 
contract implementation during the AG. The committee 
members are also responsible for trash collection, coordinat-
ing volunteers, and working with the programs committee 
in the care and feeding of speakers and facilitators during 
the RG. The Publicity Chair and Committee are responsible 
for working with the Lonestar Mensa Publicity Officer / 
Media Coordinator to market and advertise the RG in vari-
ous venues before the RG, for press liaison, signage, and 
photography during the RG, and for publicity after the RG. 
The Drawings, Prizes, and Awards Chair and Committee are 
responsible for funding raising activities before and during 
the RG and the awarding and distribution of prizes and cer-
tificates. The Treasurer is responsible for working with the 
Lonestar Mensa Treasurer in support of all financial aspects 
of the RG. 

Currently, Paul Pierce is our RG Chair. Committee members 
are Ray O’Connor, Hospitality Chair, Jane Thompson, Reg-
istrar, Paul Pierce, Programs Chair, Ellen Lucasik, Facilities 
Chair, John Neemidge, Publicity Chair, and Don Drumtra, 
Treasurer. We are looking for a volunteer to chair drawings, 
prizes, and awards and volunteers to help during the AG. 
If you would like more information about the positions, or 
would like to volunteer to help, please contact Paul Pierce, 
Janet Kres, or John Neemidge.

One of the purposes of the Lonestar RG is to support our 
Education Program which we will explore in next month’s 
article.
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New Member News

Joe DeBell and his wife have just moved to Georgetown 
(Sun City) from northern Virginia near Washington, DC 
where they lived for 22 years. Joe has been a member of 
Mensa for some 28 years and a member of Metropolitan 
Washington Mensa (MWM) for about 21 years, although 
not very “active” because of military and government job 
requirements and international travel. Almost 30 years in the 
Air Force; came in during the Korean conflict in 1950 and 
retired at the Pentagon in 1979; followed by a 15-year ca-
reer in government & government contractor work, and then 
10 years running my own company before I fully retired in 
2001. My wife Joan just retired two years ago from a 42-year 
career as an OR Nurse / Manager.

My hobbies and interests include genealogy, golf, tennis, 
table tennis, computer engineering, puzzles, religion origins, 
archeology, past life research, biographies, theoretical phys-
ics, the civil war, medical research, technical science fiction, 
digital photography, cars ...

We are just moving in and getting familiar with our new sur-
roundings; places, and neighbors and things to do in our new 
community and in Texas - we moved here to be closer to 
grandchildren in Houston; but I’m sure I will look forward 
to meeting some Texas Mensans in the near future.

Bobby Lane is a native Austinite, who attended Zilker and 
Joslin elementaries, Porter Jr. High, Travis High, and Crock-
ett High. He attended Concordia for two years (when it was a 
two year school), and then the University of Texas at Austin. 
He has a BBA with a major in transportation, minor in man-
agement. Bobby will mark 35 years as a state of Texas em-
ployee in September, 2007. His hobbies are traveling, play-
ing bass guitar, automotive repair and restoration, car clubs, 
volunteer work in the Buda Volunteer fire Department. He is 
a member of the Buda city counsel, serving his 8th year as 
council member ans 7th year as Mayor Pro-tem. The Mayor 
Pt position is an elected position voted on by the council 
members. Historically it goes to the most tenured member. 
He has two grandchildren, Alyssa, 6, and Dominic, 11.
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The Region 6 Report

-From: Ralph “Rudy” Rudolph, RVC6-elect

Despite the “kerfuffle”over Birmingham, (AMC’s phrase) 
most people seemed well fed, although not in gourmet style. 
Plenty of blame can be assigned, from AMC’s ExCom to 
the AG Committee, Hotel and others. It is truly sad that 
this happened. A committee of past and future AG Chairs 
will examine how to better prevent this in the future. It ap-
pears that AMC’s ExCom has no legal way to quickly react 
to emergencies. This must be rectified. I will note that past 
“kerfuffles” (such as the NYC AG in 86) were FAR worse, 
but most folks managed to have a good time. I did.

As a “new officer” I was required to attend some orienta-
tion sessions. I was impressed with some of the things our 
National Office Staff are doing, and am scratching my head 
over others that I consider of limited usefulness compared 
to costs involved. AMC does not appear of have much over-
sight regarding these new activities. It should. I was frankly 
astonished when our Executive Director explained that our 
prime duty as AMC Officers was to the Corporation (AML 
and the National Office) as “Mensa could not exist without 
the National Office”. Pardon me, but I have not been a mem-
ber for 38 years because of a feeling of duty to a Corpora-
tion. 

The AMC did appoint Jeff Dommenge as my Asst RVC. Jeff 
will concentrate on getting improved Gen-X involvement. I 
thank him for volunteering.

In terms of disputes within local groups, I will remind local 
groups that they should have an ombudsman to try to medi-
ate these disputes before they escalate. It’s much easier to 
nip problems in the bud rather than when they become full 
blown.

I had some good chats with the leaders of some of our small-
er groups. As I expected, many are in difficulty because of an 
aging/dying ExCom and lack of activities/participation by 
Gen-Xers. My first task as RVC will be to try to help these 
groups get back on the road to health as opposed to folding 
them. How much I can do along these lines depends in part 
on my available RVC funds. Part of these had already been 
committed by my predecessor, Ray O’Connor. The amount 
available to visit local groups, assist groups and attend RGs 
is disgustingly small. It really ties my hands in how much I 
can do. RVCs are given responsibility without support.

On a more positive note, I’d like to congratulate Nancy Park 
of Central Oklahoma’s Mensokie for winning “outstand-
ing Newsletter” for small groups, Roy Huff of South Texas 
Mensa  for winning the Abbie Proctor of the Year award, 
South Texas Mensa for winning the Dr. Salny Award for 
Outstanding Service in the Area of Testing, Permian Basin 
for winning Class V of GOTYA (Group of the Year Award), 
Donald Dumtra of Lonestar Mensa for being awarded the 
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Chairman’s Certificate of Appreciation, Gulf Coast Mensa’s 
Website, Lori Crew’s “Members Only”, and CultureQuest  
winners (1st) Eureka, 9th Grey Matters, 17th Lonestar su-
pernovas, and 19th Hegel’s Heroes. Thannks all for a job 
well done.

As an RVC, I do not expect to be loved. The best I can hope 
for is to earn your respect. I hope that happens.

Let me know your opinions at Rudy11@comcast.com or 
RVC6@us.mensa.org.

...ExComm Report continued from page 4

Motions
1. Don moved the approval the Treasurer’s report. Ron sec-
onded. Motion adopted. 
2. Don moved to charge the Symposia Program $10 per 
month to depreciate the projector ($8.25/mo.) and establish 
a prepayment fund account to pay for the next one ($1.75/
mo. now and $10/mo. after the current projector is fully de-
preciated or otherwise reimbursed). ASIE 2007-07-1. Ron 
seconded. Motion adopted. 
3. Don moved to charge the Communications Program $10 
per month to depreciate the newsletter software ($8/mo.) 
and establish a prepayment fund account to pay for future 
software upgrades ($2/mo. now and $10/mo. after the cur-
rent software is fully depreciated or otherwise reimbursed). 
ASIE 2007-07-2. Ron seconded. Motion adopted. 
4. Don moved to close the Scholarship Fund account and 
use the Scholarship Escrow Account to track scholarship 
commitments. ASIE 2007-07-3. Ron seconded. Motion ad-
opted.

Don also reported that Office Depot may be offering sub-
stantial savings on printing costs, due to a National agree-
ment with Mensa. 
Janet reported the following testing schedule; July 21 – Aus-
tin; August 18 – Temple, and September 22 – Bryan. Octo-
ber will be testing day, and we will try to book the Round 
Rock library again for that event.

The group suggested that a committee for the holiday party 
this year should be recruited. 

Meeting adjourned 6:45 p.m.

Janet Kres, acting secretary

Fawn Redux
--photo by 
Michael Steele



�

3rd Saturday Poker Night
Saturday, August 18  	 7:00pm-???
Laura Shankland’s house
11300 Bunting Dr., Austin 	 (512) 297-8344
				    lolas@laurashankland.com
Please RSVP so we know how many to expect. Nickle ante; 
dealer’s choice. Please BYOB. 

Fold & Sticker 
Thursday, August 30		 6:00pm
Central Market, Austin. See TGIT for directions.
Help us assemble the newsletter!

Thank Goodness It’s Thursday
Central Market Café
Every Thursday 		  6:00-8:00pm
4001 N. Lamar Blvd., Austin 	 (512) 206-1020
Meet us at the Café’ after work for fun, conversation, & food. 
Prospective members welcome. Central Market Café’ is 
located in the Central Park shopping center on the east side of 
Lamar Blvd between 38th and 41st Streets. Central Market is 
the anchor store. Central Market Café’s is adjacent to Central 
Market on the south side. We meet upstairs.

ExComm Meeting
Wednesday, August 1	 6:00pm
Northwest Recreation Center, Arts & Crafts Room
2913 Northland Drive, Austin
Contact Janet Kres at (512) 836-5773 to get an item on the 
agenda. All members welcome. 

Monthly Meeting
TUESDAY, August 14	 7:00pm
Austin Public Library, North Village Branch
2139 West Anderson Lane, Austin

Positive Reinforcement in Dog Training
Our speaker will be Renata Simmons and her special guest, 
service dog Sadie Mae. Renata has been training dogs for 
over 25 years, in the areas of confirmation, the show ring, 
and agility. She uses the positive reinforcement technique in 
dog training. She was the owner of the dog training business, 
“True Companions” in Florence. 

Georgetown Mensans 
Meet at the Monument
Thursday, August 16		 6:30pm
1953 S. Austin Ave, Georgetown 
Host: Jane Thompson		  (512) 868-5319
Georgetown Mensans and others from the north part of 
town will get together at the best little cafe in town. RSVP 
512-868-5319.

1st Saturday Bridge Night 
--- Due to vacation schedules, will meet 3rd Sat.) ---
Saturday, August 18		  7:00-10:00pm		
Duncan Stewart’s house
13106 Bidwell Dr, Austin (512) 335-4409
Please RSVP so we will know how many bridge players 
we will have. Instruction will be provided. Beginners 
welcome. This is “party bridge”, not duplicate bridge. We 
have changed to Saturday night to accommodate interested 
players’ schedules. 

What’s Happening in 
August?

Publication Information
POSTMASTER
Please send change of address to:
ARMADILLO LITERARY GAZETTE
c/o American Mensa, Ltd., 1229 Corporate Dr West
Arlington, TX  76006-6103

The ARMADILLO LITERARY GAZETTE (USPS 554-650), the 
offical publication of Lonestar Mensa, Group 786 of American 
Mensa, Ltd., is published monthly at 506 Canion St, Austin, TX 
78752. Periodical Postage Paid at Austin, TX.
Mensans who are not members of Lonestar Mensa may subscribe 
for $10.00 per year. Send subscription requests to the publication 
address.

Submission Information: 
Submissions of all types will be accepted. The deadline is the 15th 
of each month. Submissions may be by email (ASCII/text format 
only) to the newsletter editor or by snail mail in typed format.  
Anonymous submissions are not accepted, although the author’s 
identity may be withheld upon request. The editor reserves the 
right to edit for clarity and length. Items in this newsletter may be 
reprinted in other Mensa publications, with credit given, except for 
those works copyrighted by the author.

Advertising Rates and Policies: 
Non-commercial:  Lonestar Mensa members may submit 2 per 
year at no charge.  4 line maximum, subject to editor’s discretion 
as to date of publication.  
Commerical:  Business card sized (2” x 3”) ads are $10 for one 
month, $25 for three months, and $40 for six months. Publication 
may be delayed due to space considerations. Ads must be camera-
ready, and should be submitted electronically if at all possible. We 
reserve the right to edit for content if necessary. Rates for other 
sized ads or other time periods are available upon request. The 
deadline for ad submission is 5 days before the general newsletter 
deadline.

Please submit ads to the newsletter editor.
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